Ref No.CA/615/2025/PGETA 2025
August 8, 2025

TO THE HEADS OF ARCHITECTURAL INSTITUTIONS IMPARTING 2-YEAR
POST GRADUATE DEGREE PROGRAMMES IN ARCHITECTURE

Subject: Admission into 1St year of 2-year Postgraduate Programmes in
Architecture approved by the Council during 2025-2026 — reg.

Dear Sir/Madam,

It has come to the notice of the Council that several architectural institutions across the
country offering the 2-year Postgraduate programme in Architecture are receiving queries
from candidates seeking admission to the first year of the PG programme for the
academic session 2025-2026, who were unable to appear for the PGETA 2025
examination conducted by the Council of Architecture (COA).

In this regard, | wish to draw your attention to the Council of Architecture (Minimum
Standards of Architectural Education for Postgraduate Degree Programme) Guidelines,
2022, which mandate that admissions to postgraduate programmes in Architecture must
be based on a qualifying entrance test conducted in accordance with the prescribed
admission norms.

After considering the requests from the institutions, the Council has decided to conduct
one final examination for PGETA 2025, on August 24, 2025, from 10:00 AM to 12:00
noon, for admission to PG programmes offered by COA-approved architectural
institutions for the academic session 2025-2026. The institutions receiving such queries
for admission into PG Programmes, shall serve as Test Centres for the examination and
are required to make the necessary arrangements for necessary infrastructure, human
resource and other facilities to facilitate smooth conduct of PGETA Test.

In view of the above, all institutions receiving queries for admission to PG programmes
are kindly requested to provide their consent to act as a PGETA 2025 Test Centre by
filling out the PGETA 2025 Consent Google Form
athttps://forms.gle/chwffz7VGDdHDUNo09. The registration for PGETA 2025 Final
examination shall commence at the Council’s portal www.pgeta.in, after receiving consent
of the institutions.
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Institutions which are not presently approved as PGETA Centres shall be audited by the
Council's Service Provider to ensure the smooth conduct of the PGETA examination.

The institutions are requested to provide their consent through the Google Form on or
before August 11, 2025, to enable the Council to take further appropriate action in the
matter

Yo aithfully,
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R.K. Oberoi
Registrar



